

	<p>Sim was nominated as a co-opted member of FRCC. Proposed AP, seconded JP. Agreed unanimously by a vote of eligible committee members.</p>	
4	<p>Matters Arising</p>	
4.1	<p><u>Chain of Office:</u> The Library had been suggested as an appropriate location for permanent display. TS said a professional valuation may be necessary. AP to ask the Highland Council (THC) ward manager for valuation advice and to establish who would need to approve a location. If proceeding, JP to ask Black Isle Men's Shed for help producing a secure/ lockable display cabinet, with material paid from request to FRCC/Common Good Fund. LJ noted that, unlike other Highland Royal Burghs, Fortrose no longer has a Provost (a ceremonial figurehead). It was agreed this would be discussed at the next meeting.</p>	<p>AP</p> <p>JP</p>
4.2	<p><u>Phone boxes:</u> HA said the contract to take over the historic K6 phonebox in Fortrose High Street has been completed by TS. BL to action £1 payment required. It is understood BT will supply appropriate paint but volunteers will be needed to apply it. Discussion on how to engage the community regarding future use at the next meeting.</p>	<p>BL</p>
4.3	<p><u>St Boniface Fair debrief:</u> AP has circulated notes. Positive feedback, with a desire for the number of stalls to increase (although records show similar numbers pre-Covid). Next year's date is set for 1/8/26. Seeking to engage the wider community eg churches, schools,</p>	